From:

Sent: Tuesday, 3 January 2023 8:40 AM

To: IPCN Submissions Mailbox

Subject: Martins Creek

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Dear Sir/Madam,

I have previously submitted my views on the necessity for re-opening the quarry and as soon as possible.

- a) It will provide much needed jobs for unemployed operators and administrative staff
- b) The other quarries in this Hunter region are unable to supply all aggregate required for infrastructure, building, road works as their products are limited where Martins Creek is not The complainers are not locals their imports from the cities and I do not believe their complaints are justified.

This quarry needs to reopen. It's been providing aggregate since its inception in 1914, for the Government to deny its reopening would be a travesty.

Sincerely,

JA Streeter.

Sent from my iPhone